
TUESDAY – JULY 11 

After Tuesday’s meeting, Buz Eddy encouraged me to try to meet with Mr. Collins in person 
the next day before he got on the road back home. I told Mr. Collins I would share my contact 
information with him, and that I would be available by around noon on Wednesday if he was 
able to meet in person. 

I spoke with Councilman Cusack about the process, and told him I would gather information, 
have a short discussion with Mr. Collins regarding what terms, if any, he would like to see in 
the proposal, and would schedule a time to go over everything with him before sending a 
proposal to Mr. Collins. 

 

 

 

 



WEDNESDAY – JULY 12 

Councilman Cusack sent me two emails on Wednesday morning, but because I was in a 
hearing, I did not see them until around 11 AM.  

 

 

 

 

  



I got back to my office from the hearing around 11 AM. On my drive back to my office, I 
texted Mr. Collins that I was available for the call or meeting as discussed the night before. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



After reading Councilman Cusack’s two emails, I reminded him that I needed to gather the 
information I’d discussed with him the night before, and that I’d share the proposal with 
him after I’d had the initial call with Mr. Collins. 

 

 

Councilman Cusack responded to this email, confirming receipt. 

 

 

 

 



I called Mr. Collins at 4 PM as planned. He did not answer. He asked to reschedule the initial 
call to the next day, Thursday morning. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



I sent an email to Mr. Collins with a few of the questions I had for him regarding what he’d 
like addressed in a contract proposal. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



I sent the email of questions as well as an draft of a contract proposal to Councilman Cusack 
15 minutes after sending the questions to Mr. Collins. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



I received the below emails from Councilman Cusack over the course of Wednesday night. 
Councilman Cusack had apparently changed his mind about how the process should 
proceed. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



I became concerned about Councilman Cusack’s interactions with Mr. Collins when he 
copied Mr. Collins directly on this below email. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



THURSDAY – JULY 13 

I received this email from Councilman Cusack on Thursday morning. I found it odd, because 
the draft contract proposal was nearly identical to the contracts of Milton’s last two city 
managers. 

 

 

 



 

Councilman Cusack made clear that he wanted to make an offer that met or exceeded the 
advertised compensation amount that was advertised. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

I shared Mr. Collins’ response to my questions with Councilman Cusack. NOTE Mr. Collins 
said he did not need a relocation stipend.  

 

 

 



 

Councilman Cusack acknowledged we will discuss further after my call with Mr. Collins. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

I had one total phone call with Mr. Collins. We discussed the fact that he did not have a 
written contract the majority of time he worked for Fairview, I asked him the background 
on the termination benefits discussion that I noted from Fairview’s records, and asked him 
if there was anything he wanted specifically addressed in the initial proposal. He said there 
was not, that he was extremely easygoing, and that he had been financially secure for a very 
long time, so his salary was not the most important aspect of his employment decision. 

I told him about some of the terms in the current City Manager’s contract, and said that if 
he did not deem any specific terms to be material, the terms would likely look the same. He 
said that should be fine. 

I told him that I would go over the terms with Councilman Cusack, and should be able to 
send him an initial proposal by later that day or Friday. 

The call lasted 23 minutes. It is the only call I ever had with Mr. Collins. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

I called Councilman Cusack at 10:29 AM, immediately after hanging up with Mr. Collins. 
Councilman Cusack insisted again that the proposal needed to meet or exceed the advertised 
compensation amount. I explained to Councilman Cusack that I did not have that authority, 
and I believed it would be irresponsible to offer the maximum advertised amount. I had to 
explain to Councilman Cusack that Mr. Collins could respond to any of the terms with his 
own, and they would be presented to the City Council to either accept or counter with 
alternative terms.  

 

 



Over an hour after Councilman Cusack had received the most up to date draft of the 
proposal, and had discussed it with me via telephone, this email was sent to the entire 
Council. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Councilman Cusack and I did not speak again until I received these two emails Thursday 
night. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



I responded to Councilman Cusack to reestablish the professional boundary between staff 
and an individual council member. I was concerned about Councilman Cusack’s interference 
in what should have been a very simple process and felt it necessary to remind him of the 
roles we each should be playing. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



FRIDAY – JULY 14 

Councilman Cusack responded to my email on Friday morning. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



I sent the initial proposal to Mr. Collins at 7:42 AM on Friday. The proposal was more 
generous than the proposal Councilman Cusack asked to be included.  

 

 

 

The only other email sent to Mr. Collins was the performance evaluation form reference in 
the above email. 


